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Psychiatric Update

At the Maudsley Debate in February, 300 mental health professionals, service users, and members of the public heard arguments for and against compulsory community treatment. Compulsory community treatment, it was suggested, can be justified if it reduces the need for in-patient treatment. Two recent randomised controlled studies in the USA have looked at whether it actually does so.

The first1, carried out in New York, randomly assigned 78 people discharged from Bellevue Hospital to compulsory community treatment and compared them with 64 treated voluntarily by the same intensive treatment team. Over the following 11 months, no difference was observed in the rate of admission, symptoms or quality of life, and no patient in either group was charged with a violent offence. 

The second study2, in North Carolina, randomly assigned 129 people to compulsory treatment and 135 to voluntary treatment, of varying intensity and by four different teams. In this study, the compulsorily treated group had 57% fewer admissions and spent 20 days more in the community over the one year follow-up. However, the  reduction in admissions occurred only when compulsory orders were associated with more intensive treatment. It may be that it is the availability of intensive treatment which matters, and if this is available to everyone, as in New York, compulsion adds nothing.

In many previous studies of community care, reduction in hospital admission has been the principal measure of effectiveness. But it was clear from the Maudsley Debate that when compulsory treatment is involved, users and clinicians often agree that effectiveness cannot be considered in isolation from ethics. Should treatment be forced on people who have the capacity to make their own decision about what is effective for them? On balance, the debate audience thought not. Before hearing the arguments, 44% of the audience agreed that 'compulsory community treatment is not justified' and 33% disagreed. Afterwards, 57% agreed while 33% still disagreed. 

However, the government is proposing to introduce new legislation which will break the link between compulsion and hospital admission3. Future studies of the new legislation will no doubt look at its effectiveness in reducing hospital admission, but they should also attempt to measure the broader impact, both for service users and service providers, of the extension of coercive treatment. 
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